SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 1st JULY 2015 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm

Present:
Cllr M Thomas (Chairman), Cllr D Scourfield, Cllr T Norton, Cllr J Forsaith, Cllr O Davison-Oakley, Cllr J Holder, Cllr A Anderson, Cllr C Hughes and Cllr J Richardson.
In attendance: 
Mr T Harding, Mr P King, Mrs J King, Mr T Speight (Chiltern Rangers) and Mrs E Bates (Clerk).  

1. OPEN SESSION: Mr and Mrs King came to discuss their proposal for land at 118 Chalfont Road to develop the site of the derelict stables into a single storey new house. A letter will be sent saying that the Council appreciated seeing the details of the application and for the opportunity to understand what is being proposed for the site which is in the Green Belt.  (Action – Cllr Norton)
A resident stated that they would like to see more facilities in Green Meadow for older residents e.g. outdoor draughts.  This will be considered when making the final decision about the next stage for equipment.
2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:  No apologies.

Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes were approved by Cllr Forsaith and Cllr Norton and were duly signed by the Chairman as a correct record of the meeting.

Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  
· The holly clearance in Green Wood will be chased as the application to Chiltern District Council (CDC) to carry out the work has still not been approved. (Action – Cllr Hughes)
· A tree in Green Wood had been marked for possible pollarding by the Chiltern Woodlands Project officer following concerns raised by a resident in Seer Mead.  An enquiry has been made to Chiltern District Council’s Tree Officer to ask if the work can be done on the tree and if the work is permitted; the resident will be allowed to pay for the work if they wish to proceed.  (Action – Cllr Hughes)
· Following complaints about the considerable amount of dog waste on the Recreation Ground.  CCTV is being considered and a company will be approached for a quotation. (Action – Cllr Thomas)
· The defibrillator has been fitted in the cupboard outside Jubilee Hall.  We are waiting for a date from the NHS to commission the unit.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith) 
· Following complaints about a garage van that was being parked around the village for advertising purposes the garage had been asked not to park it in areas experiencing parking congestion. It was stated that local businesses should be supported where possible.
· A sign for Green Meadow from Living Streets for Green Meadow will be sent once they have printed their new logo in September. The sign will show their funding support of the new path.   
· The annual Green Meadow playground safety report will be prioritised and the actions discussed at the September meeting.  (Action – Cllr Thomas)
· Applications for grants for Green Meadow are ongoing.  (Action - Cllr Thomas)

· The planter that was on the white gate had been vandalised earlier in the year and had not yet been replaced.  Seer Green Gardeners will be asked for an update on the repair.  (Action – Cllr Norton)

Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda:  No matters were arising.
Risk Inspections:  The actions from the May inspection have all been resolved.  The June inspection has been completed and the actions will be reviewed.  (Action – Cllr Hughes, Clerk).  The following Councillors committed to undertake the following inspections:- Cllr Thomas in July, Cllr Davison-Oakley in August, Cllr Norton in September and Cllr Scourfield in October.
3. DECLARATION OF INTEREST:  There were no new declarations of interest.
4. Correspondence:
· The first Seer Green Neighbourhood Plan project newsletter had been sent to 31 local groups and organisations.

· Tree Preservation Order No1 of 2015 had been received for the Land at Oak Underwood, Long Grove. 
· An updated Parish Devolution Agreement had been received from Bucks County Council (BCC) for signature. (Action - Cllr Richardson, Cllr Scourfield)

· Perkin Elmer has offered to carry out their Corporate Social Responsibility days at the Recreation Ground on 10th and 17th September.  Their generous offer will be accepted and the days will be co-ordinated with Cllr Hughes and Cllr Anderson.  (Action – Clerk) 
· A copy of an email had been received which had been sent to District Councillor Steve Patel by a resident in Church Road who is concerned about traffic safety/speeding issues.  
5.
Finance  
Payments (from main account) amounting to          £8,724.91
Income 




              £990.00

Closing balance of all accounts.

         £65,368.67
The external auditor had raised some minor queries.  These had been resolved at no charge. 
6. 
Planning
Notices of new planning applications continue to be displayed on the notice-board and website.  A letter had been prepared for residents on Chalfont Road who had raised an objection to planning application CH/2015/0994/FA for the land to NW of Chalfont Road opposite Manor Road, Chalfont Road, Seer Green, HP9 2QP.
Permitted

CH/2015/0721/FA
Rotherfield, 43 Orchard Road, Seer Green, HP9 2XH

Two storey rear, single storey right and left side extensions, erection of boundary wall to rear garden with access gate.

Appeal Dismissed
APP/X0415/W/15/3003853
Oldefields Equestrian Centre, Chalfont Road, Seer Green, HP9 2QP
Erection of new permanent dwelling ancillary to the equestrian use of the land, closure of existing access and creation of new access

7.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS

i.       green wood – chiltern rangers: Tony Speight from Chiltern Rangers came to discuss the Green Wood project to work primarily clearing holly from Green Wood.  Bucks County Council Local Area Forum has agreed to fund Chiltern Rangers £3,000 to engage with Seer Green community groups (especially youth organisations) and the Parish Council will match fund £3,000 which will cover around 12 sessions starting in October.  Approval for the work is required from CDC as the wood is covered by a Tree Preservation Order.  Chiltern Rangers will manage the project and supply tools and training.  Councillors were all asked to suggest volunteer groups who can be contacted.  (Action – All Councillors)  Details will be advertised in the Parish Council Newsletter and Parish Magazine.  The dates and actions will be confirmed.  (Action  - Cllr Hughes)
ii.       speeding: There are ongoing concerns about speeding in the village.  Although Community Speedwatch is available for use it was deemed not to be effective.  Following recent success by residents in Bull Lane in Gerrards Cross it was demonstrated that a petition would support an application for initiatives to help reduce speeding. It was therefore agreed in principle to undertake a petition which will be agreed at the next meeting.  The petition will be advertised in the next Newsletter and may also be available online.  Suggestions for wording should be submitted to the Chairman. (Action – All Councillors) 

iii.       streetlights: Following the maintenance and cleaning programme, which is carried out every six years by the operative, three streetlights had been condemned and removed and a further two lights were noted as needing to be observed. Following a quotation it was agreed to replace three lights, two that had been removed in Farmers Way (no.50) and Long Grove (no.22) and a further light which had considerable rust in Manor Farm Way (no.42). (Action – Clerk)
iv.       local area forum:  Following a request from Jackie Wesley, BCC Localities and Communities Manager asking for priority transportation schemes to be submitted by the end of August a discussion was held on the different options available these included yellow lines, zig-zag lines, informal crossings, Moveable Vehicle Activated Signs (MVAS), slow signs and yellow backed school signs.  A list of the options available will be circulated to all Councillors for them to prioritise so that an application can be submitted.  (Action – Cllr Thomas, All Councillors)
8.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)
i. JUBILEE HALL: The Jubilee Hall accounts and Trustee’s report had been completed and have been sent to the Charity Commission.  A further two new sets of fire doors have been installed.  Two quotations have been received for a new boiler as the existing boiler has been condemned.  The quotations will be discussed at the next Jubilee Hall meeting on 6th July.  It was also suggested that a trophy cabinet could be installed in the hall.  (Action - Cllr Scourfield)   
ii. PARISH COUNCIL PROPERTIES, LAND AND SERVICES:  It was discussed whether a gap in the trees near the Green Meadow gate to the school should be fenced to stop the undermining of the tree roots.  As this may cause a bottleneck at school pick up and drop off times, the area will be observed.  It was noted that the noticeboard outside the shops was difficult to pin notices to and could do with being refurbished.  Children had been climbing a tree in Green Meadow (that borders the garden of a resident in Stable Lane) and dropping litter.  As this tree is of poor shape it will be reduced when bird nesting season is over.  (Action – Cllr Hughes, Clerk)  
9.
Any Other Business:    The Jubilee Trail booklet will be reproduced as a smaller document.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith)  The Chiltern Woodland Burial site in Potkiln Lane is keen to forge contact with the Parish Council.  (Action – Clerk)  A vote will be submitted to the Chilterns Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty Conservation Board for their new Parish member. (Action – Cllr Hughes)  Inconsiderate parking is still an issue at the Recreation Ground as it has prevented emergency vehicles from accessing the site.  Road markings are being considered.  (Action – Cllr Anderson) Signs will be installed at the Recreation Ground car park and Jubilee Hall car park to say that owners are leaving their vehicles in the car park at their own risk.  (Action – Clerk)  The grass verge by the shops in Long Grove needs cutting and will be reported to Amersham Town Council for their next cut.  (Action – Clerk)  A fence panel from a property in Hearnes Meadow had fallen and needed to be reinstated.  (Action – Clerk)  Grass had also been reported as being dumped by a footpath.  This will be inspected.  (Action – Clerk)  The adult football team are planning to replace their goal posts which are starting to rust.  The Parish Council agree to fund 50%.  (Action – Cllr Anderson) A successful meeting had been held with Chiltern District Council to discuss the proposed neighbourhood plan for Seer Green.  An application will be made for a designation of a Neighbourhood Area.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith)  A meeting with presentations is being planned for September. (Action – Cllr Forsaith)  
Next Meeting – The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 9th September 2015, at 7.30pm in Seer Green Baptist Church in Wood Pond Close.    
The minutes are also available on the Parish Council website at www.seergreenparishcouncil.gov.uk.
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